At a Public Hearing of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors
Held on Thursday, June 5, 2008, 7:30 p.m. in the

General District Courtroom, Sussex Judicial Center

MINUTES




T. Wayne Birdsong

Charlie E. Caple, Jr.




C. Eric Fly


Wayne M. Harrell




Harris L. Parker

Rufus E. Tyler, Sr.

STAFF PRESENT

Mary E. Jones, County Administrator

Henry L. Thompson, Sr., County Attorney

Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance

Deborah A. Davis, Assistant to County Administrator

Brenda H. Drew, Housing Programs Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER

The June 5, 2005 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Tyler; the Invocation was offered by Supervisor Parker; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR HARRELL and carried: RESOLVED that the agenda of the June 5, 2008 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors was approved as presented.

Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Fly, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

PUBLIC HEARING

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR FLY, seconded by SUPERVISOR CAPLE and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors shall enter public hearing to consider Fiscal Year 2009 proposed budget and County levies.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Fly, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Fiscal Year 2009 Budget and County Levies
Chairman Tyler thanked everyone for attending the tonight’s meeting. He advised the citizens of the expectations for tonight’s protocol, which are:

A. Each citizen will be allowed two (2) minutes to share comments.
B. If there are groups present, please select one person to be the spokesperson for that group.

C. State your name and the election district in which you reside.
D. Persons who signed up will be allowed to speak first.
E. Please address the Chairman, not individual Board members or staff.
F. Please be courteous.
Chairman Tyler then requested Vice Chairman Fly to begin the presentation.
Vice Chairman Fly thanked the Board and Chairman for allowing him the opportunity to serve as Chairman of the Finance Committee. He introduced a power point presentation and advised that because the proposed fiscal year 2009 budget includes a tax increase, the Board wants to provide as much information to the public as possible. Vice Chairman Fly reviewed revenues and expenditures as it relates to Sussex County schools.  

Mr. Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance continued with the power point presentation and detailed explanation of the proposed budget for fiscal year 2009.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Chairman Tyler allowed time for public comment.

Comments were heard from the following:

1) Mr. Louis Simmons, band director for Sussex County Schools, (not a Sussex County resident), asked the Board not to cut the schools’ budget.
2) Rev. Dr. C. R. Alston, resident of Waverly District, asked for clarification of budget cuts.

3) Rev. Dr. Carroll Robb, Pastor of Hunting Quarter Baptist Church, (Sussex native, but not a current resident), asked the Board not to cut the schools’ budget.

4) Mr. William Ricks, Sussex County Public Schools employee, not a Sussex resident, spoke in support of school funding.
5) Mr. Rodney Garrett, resident of Henry District, supports the schools and would like to see them fully funded.

6) Rev. Antonel Myler, resident of Stony Creek District, supports schools budget.
7) Mr. Glover W. Pegram, former member of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors and resident of Stony Creek District supports schools’ budget, especially raises for teachers.

8) Mr. Eliet Shands (did not disclose place of residence), stated that the Board had previously thrown away $500,000 on architectural design; doesn’t trust the Board; would like to see the construction of one elementary school.
9) Mr. Melvin Trisvan (did not disclose place of residence), supports the construction of one elementary school; Jefferson Elementary School in Jarratt has no hot water in restrooms, limited technology resources, limited security, no public address system (uses hand held radios for communication);our  children deserve better.
10) Ms. Mildred Butts, resident of Henry District, 37 years in Sussex Public Schools system; supports education and encourages Board of Supervisors to provide level of funding requested by School Board.

11) Ms. Cynthia Pegram, resident of Henry District, fully supports school budget request.

12) Ms. Renita Lensey, resident of Wakefield District, fully support schools budget request.

13) Ms. Angela Gay, resident of Courthouse District, representative of the PTPE at Chambliss Elementary School, supports schools budget request and the construction of one elementary school.  At Chambliss, the roof continues to leak, may cave in, there is no hot water.

14) Mr. Orville Boston, resident of Henry District, inflation causes budget cuts also, he disapproves of the current proposed budget, need to increase taxes a little more.

15) Ms. Lisa Cox, (did not disclose place of residence), a representative of PTPE at Chambliss and Jackson Elementary Schools, supports the schools budget.

16) Ms. Clydell Gray, Wakefield District stated that her children attended Sussex County schools and she supports the schools budget; Sussex needs a program for 4 year olds.
17) Mr. Robert Rose, resident of Courthouse District, has concerns about schools budget, economic development. We need to take a close look at the school system.

18) Mr. Tyler Bell, resident of Henry District, supports schools budget, need more help for the children, which in turn will help to keep crime rate down.

19) Mr. John Wells, resident of Stony Creek District, has one child in Sussex Middle School, wants the Board of Supervisors to fully fund the schools budget and give teachers the raise they deserve.

20) Ms. Ora Briggs, resident of Stony Creek District and president of the Sussex County Education Association, has a child in Sussex School system, says School Board exercises good fiscal management; commended the Board for reallocation of funds to the schools, supports fully funding.

21) Will Massenburg, resident of Stony Creek District, member of the School Board, supports schools budget.

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR HARRELL, seconded by SUPERVISOR PARKER and carried: RESOLVED that the June 5, 2008 public hearing is herby closed and the Board returns to regular session.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Fly, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Chairman Tyler thanked the citizens for their input and then allowed time for comments from the members of the Board of Supervisors and senior staff.
Vice Chairman Fly stated that this is a tough budget year and a lot of misinformation has disseminated.  The $500,000 that keeps being mentioned was not wasted by the Board of Supervisors..

Supervisor Birdsong – no comment

Supervisor Caple advised that he supports schools. The action that has been taken by the Board of Supervisors has been explained – all departmental requests have been decreased.  However, schools are different and he further explained that he wants the School Board and Board of Supervisors to work together.

Supervisor Harrell stated that Sussex is not the only locality in this situation; suggested that the teachers get a 5% an increase, and a 2% percent for everyone else.
Supervisor Parker stated that education is important, but the County has limited resources. Everyone needs to be conservative in their spending, but the salaries of teachers and school administrative staff need to be competitive with surrounding localities.

County Administrator Jones – no comments

Director of Finance, Jerry L. Whitaker – no additional comments.

Chairman Tyler thanked everyone for attending and advised that he has three children in Sussex County Schools; he wants to be progressive and proactive when it comes to educating our children.  We need to improve economic development efforts, but at the same time, work together. He also stated that if the previous year’s budgets are reviewed, one can see that, the Sussex cost per pupil, shows that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors supports the schools.

Rev. Antonel Myler asked to speak again.  He advised that there are two sides to every coin. He spoke about how an increase in taxes would affect people of different economic status.  He has walked through Jefferson Elementary School and commended Dr. Charles H. Harris on improvements, accreditation and enhance of morale.

Rev. George Mayes (Pastor of First Baptist, Jarratt, resident of Petersburg) stated that teachers need raises or they will seek employment elsewhere.  

Rev. Carroll Robb asked to address the Board again. He asked the question, when does the County contact the churches and let the churches know what is going on in our locality?

Chairman Tyler advised that the Board and staff are discussing the possibility of producing a newsletter that can be mailed to every citizen.

County Administrator Jones thanked everyone for coming.  She also stated that churches are sent notices periodically. Notices regarding the Annual Prayer breakfasts were mailed to each church; notices about the Navy’s scoping meeting and County informational meetings regarding the Outlying Landing Field were also mailed recently. Notices were sent to every pastor and clerk of the churches.
RECESS
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR FLY, seconded by SUPERVISOR PARKER and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors hereby recesses the June 5, 2008 meeting until Tuesday, June 10, 2008, 6:00 p.m., at the Airfield 4-H Center, Wakefield, Virginia, for the Outlying Landing Field Regional Meeting.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Fly, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

